Wreningham Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held in the Margaret Preston Room,

 Wreningham Village Hall on Monday 5 October 2015 at 8.00pm.

In Attendance: Cllr M Hill (Chairman), Cllr J Moon, Cllr K Morris, Cllr P Dalmazzo-Aukland and Cllr H Glaves
Parish Clerk Anne Rayner 
731 Apologies – Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Gauthier. 
732
Declaration of interests – None to declare. 
733 Planning 

· 2015 / 1890 Chestnut Cottage, Top Row – Renewal of two storey extension – This application was discussed and Councillors raised no objections.  
· 2015 / 1927 Plot 1 & 2 Church Road  – Variation of condition 2 of planning permission 2011 / 1180 housing plan with revised entrance layout – This application was discussed at some length. Councillors agreed that comments would be submitted indication that there are no objections to the revisions inside the boundary, however, for consistency along the road, Councillors could not understand why the driveway access needs to be significantly larger than both the neighbouring plot or indeed the entrance to the Bird in Hand Pub (which deals with a large volume of traffic). The access point appears to be almost double the width of the neighbouring plot, which Councillors believe to be unnecessary.  

· 2015 / 1877 Glebe Farm, Wymondham Road – Installation of ground mounted solar PV to generate renewable electricity for use on site with any additional exported to the national grid – This application was discussed and Councillors raised no objections to the plans. 
It was necessary to discuss three items of business needing attention prior to the next meeting. 

Community Right to Bid nomination from Norwich and Norfolk CAMRA, relating to the Bird in Hand Public House – the clerk has received notification of this from South Norfolk Council and the parish council have been given until 16 October only to respond. Cllr Dalmazzo-Aukland declared a pecuniary interest in this item and took no further part in the discussion. The clerk gave a brief explanation of what the community right to bid process involved and Councillors resolved that they would respond to South Norfolk Council supporting the registration. 

The Chairman reported that Christine Minns has stepped in to keep the “Last Wednesday” coffee morning going. The £100 payment approved in the July 2015 meeting (£100) was returned and it was agreed to give interim payments at £20 a time to Christine Minns (to a maximum of £100) in order that the club can continue. Proposed MH, seconded KM. 
Finally, the Chairman advised that he will be attending a meeting in Duxford, relating to the availability of Ordnance Survey Data, which may be useful for links to the parish council website. It was agreed to pay the mileage for the Chairman to attend. 
734
 Date of next meeting – Confirmed as 10 November 2015.
The meeting closed at 9.05 pm. 
Signed:                                                                                            10 November 2015
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